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Report from the President 
 

To say that this year has been exceptional would be an understatement! It has been a time of many 
“firsts” including new challenges, exciting endeavours and unforeseen events. Under the tireless and 
exemplary leadership of our director, Cathy Ritsema and the commitment and hard work of both staff 
and board members, many goals were met. 
 
Our board of directors continued to review policies during the summer months as we prepared for the 
accreditation process which occurred in October. Cathy helped us to prepare by leading us through a 
mock interview. I am excited to report that The Huron Perth Prototype which consisted of seven 
health care providers was successful in being accredited by Accreditation Canada! 
 
At the same time that the Huron Alzheimer Society was preparing for the Accreditation process, 
Cathy was attending meetings with other health care providers in order to prepare an application to 
become an Ontario Health Team. Cathy kept our board informed as the process moved forward with 
61 partners to be successful in becoming an Ontario Health Team.  
 
It is an honour to work with our board of directors! This talented group of people brings energy, 
dedication, commitment and caring to their role. These members attend workshops, participate in 
fundraising events, sit on various committees and come to each board meeting prepared and ready to 
participate. We are very grateful to the staff members who attend the beginning of our board 
meetings and lead us through an education session to better our understanding of their role. 
 
This year we say goodbye to Philip McMillan as he leaves our board. His dedication to the Alzheimer 
Society of Huron County has been remarkable! He has served on the board for many years and for 
two terms as President. Philip, you have guided so many of us as we joined the board and we are 
grateful for your leadership. It has been an honour to work with you! 
 
As we said farewell to a very busy 2019 and welcomed 2020, none of us could have predicted that 
we would be facing a pandemic! It is an unprecedented time that calls for patience, endurance, 
caring, understanding and new and creative ways of going about our lives and doing business. It is at 
a time like this when true leaders and team members guide us forward. We, in Huron County, are so 
fortunate to have Cathy Ritsema and her amazing staff working for us. They have explored innovative 
ways of reaching out to clients and their families with great success. Thank you! 
 
I want to also thank the people of Huron County for your continued support and generosity. We reach 
out to you and you answer our call. Heartfelt thanks! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Deb Scholl 
President 
 



Report from the Executive Director 
 

As we look back on an extraordinary year, one that was full of promise and change we 
have so much to be proud of.  We began our year completing a three year strategic 
plan. We quickly geared up for the Ontario Health transformation and partnered 
with sixty agencies to become Ontario’s first rural Ontario Health Team (Huron 
and Perth Area Ontario Health Team).  Barely catching our breath, we fully 
engaged in the accreditation process by partnering with six (6) health care 
agencies to be the first prototype accreditation in Ontario.  In October 2019, we 
successfully gained a 4 year accreditation with accommodation. We ended our fiscal 
year with the reality of a Pandemic.  
  
At the end of March, we embraced innovation and creativity in order to deliver our programs and services.  We 
have expanded our footprint in the virtual world and offer all of our programs, services and social recreation 
activities virtually.  Through zoom sessions, facetime one on one supports, weekly e-newsletter, phone calls 
and Facebook, we are having an impact throughout the county and beyond.   
 
I am particularly proud of our employee engagement levels.   We have surpassed our targets and 
metrics in all our program areas and are so grateful to serve over 650 clients in this past fiscal.  In a 
world where change is constant, we said farewell to Amber Riehl, Family Support Counsellor and Sydney 
Jarvis, First Link Care Navigator.  We welcomed Tania Mulligan as our new First Link Care Navigator.  
Having a well-rounded team in the right roles is key to how we create more value for our clients. 
 
We are proud to be working with a wide range of partners and individuals from our provincial family 
the Alzheimer Societies in Ontario (ASIO), Government, local healthcare and community agencies, 
local funders, businesses and individuals.  They have been there along the way to help us grow, learn 
and expand our services.   
 
Our success is our community’s success.  With the ongoing support  of our donors, partners, Board 
and volunteers we are ready to turn our challenges into opportunities.  In closing, it has certainly been 
a full year and we are extremely grateful for the accomplishments we have had and anticipate new 
achievements in the year ahead.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Cathy Ritsema 
Executive Director 
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Highlights of 2019/2020 

 

Chosen as the 

2019 Charity of 

Choice by 

The Bluffs 

community 

Drive for  

Dementia 

September 

2019 

IG Wealth 
Management  

Walk for 
Alzheimer’s 

May 2019 

Clinton, Exeter, 
Goderich,  

Grand Bend, and 
Wingham 

Dementia 2019 

Excellence in 

Research 

Dr. Sharon Cohen 

Minds in Motion and 

Creative Wellness 

Coffee 

Break 

Fall 

2019 





ALZHEIMER SOCIETY OF HURON COUNTY

Program 
Services 

67% 

Administration 
12% 

Fundraising 
6% 

Volunteer 
Companion 

Program 
3% 

Minds in Motion 
Program 

7% 

2019-20 Expenses by Percentage 

LHIN 
62% 

Donations 
8% 

Grants 
16% 

Fundraising 
14% 

2019-20 Revenues by Percentage 



 

OUR MISSION 
To alleviate the 

personal and social 
consequences of 

Alzheimer’s disease 
and related disorders 

and to promote 
research 

 

OUR VISION 
A world without 

Alzheimer’s disease 
and related disorders 
 

OUR VALUES 
             Collaboration 
          Accountability 
          Respect 
          Excellence 
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2019 Gandon Award Winners 

MicroAge Basics and Rob Reid - McDonald’s 

Alzheimer Society Huron County’s 
 Annual General Meeting & Volunteer Appreciation 

Maelstrom Winery June 2019 

Sherry Peet 
accepting on 

behalf of 

MicroAge 

Paula Gorman 
accepting on 

behalf of  
Rob Reid 




